THE CITY OF TORONTO
City Clerk’s Office
Minutes of the Policy and Finance Committee
Meeting 6
July 18, 2006

The Policy and Finance Committee met on Tuesday, July 18, 2006, in Committee Room
1, 2nd Floor, City Hall, Toronto, commencing at 9:42 a.m.

Attendance

Members were present for some or all of the time periods indicated.

9:42 a.m. to 2:08 p.m. to
12:30 p.m. 3:51 p.m.
Mayor David R. Miller, Chair X X
Councillor Maria Augimeri
Councillor Sandra Bussin X X
Councillor Gay Cowbourne X X
Councillor Frank DiGiorgio X X
Councillor Pam McConnell
Councillor Howard Moscoe X X
Councillor Joe Pantalone, X X
Vice-Chair
Councillor David Soknacki X X

Confirmation of Minutes.

On motion by Councillor Soknacki, the Policy and Finance Committee
confirmed the minutes of its meeting held on June 20, 2006.

6-1. Making a Sustainable City Happen
The Toronto Green Development Standard, 2006

The Policy and Finance Committee considered the following:

Q) Report (June 5, 2006) from the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City
Planning Division, advising that the Toronto Green Development Standard
contains a number of detailed targets and practices aimed at encouraging
more sustainable (green) development in the City.
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(i)

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

(1)

)

©)

(4)

City Council adopt in principle the development of minimum
thresholds for the performance of a variety of features of both site
and building design that would promote better environmental
sustainability of development within the City;

the attached report, Making a Sustainable City Happen: The
Toronto Green Development Standard 2006, be made available for
stakeholder and public comment;;

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning Division,
in consultation with affected Divisions, conduct a series of
workshops in October 2006, inviting a range of stakeholders, and
report back to City Council in the first quarter of 2007; and

the appropriate City Officials be authorized and directed to take the
necessary action to give effect thereto;

Communication (June 9, 2006) from Deputy Mayor Joe Pantalone, Chair,
Roundtable on the Environment, advising that the Roundtable on the
Environment on June 6, 2006, requested him to forward the following to
the Policy and Finance Committee for consideration:

Recommendations:

It is recommended that the Policy and Finance Committee:

(1)

)

authorize a joint meeting of the Roundtable on the Environment
and the Roundtable on the Beautiful City on Monday, July 10,
2006 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers on the Toronto Green
Development Standard report and that city staff, in consultation
with the two Chairs of the Roundtables report to the July 18, 2006
meeting of the Policy and Finance Committee;

request the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning
Division amend the report on the Toronto Green Development
Standard so:

€)) green roof infrastructure be identified as the optimum
roofing structure while not discouraging the use of
reflective roof material;
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(iii)

(b) other major institutions in the City of Toronto such as the
universities, hospitals, community colleges and boards of
education be approached to determine their willingness to
comply with the voluntary standards once they are approved
by City Council; and

(©) include City of Toronto agencies, boards and commissions
as well as City of Toronto-owned buildings for applicability
of the voluntary Toronto Green Development Standard; and

3) request the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning
Division to begin a cost/benefit analysis on the implementation of
the Toronto Green Development Standard and report back to the
Roundtable on the Environment on the findings one year after
Toronto Green Development Standards has been adopted by City
Council,

Report (July 13, 2006) from the Chief Planner and Executive Director,
City Planning Division, advising that the Toronto Green Development
Standard contains a number of detailed targets and practices aimed at
encouraging more sustainable (green) development in the City; that at its
previous meeting, the Policy and Finance Committee authorized a joint
meeting of the Roundtable on the Environment and the Roundtable on a
Beautiful City on Monday, July 10, 2006 on the Toronto Green
Development Standard report, and requested city staff, in consultation with
the two Chairs of the Roundtables, to report to the July 18, 2006 meeting
of the Policy and Finance Committee on the comments received.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

1) City Council adopt in principle minimum thresholds for the
performance of a variety of features of both site and building
design, to be known as the Toronto Green Development Standard,
that would promote better environmental sustainability of
development within the City;

(2)  the report, Making a Sustainable City Happen: The Toronto Green
Development Standard 2006, be made available for stakeholder and
public comment;

3) the Toronto Green Development Standard 2006 be applied, where
feasible, to the City and its agencies, boards and commissions, and
consideration be given to it becoming mandatory for City-owned



-4—

Policy and Finance Committee Minutes

Tuesday, July 18, 2006.

(4)

(5)

(6)

developments, and those of its agencies, boards, and commissions,
within one year;

the Executive Environment Team be requested to coordinate the
development of a strategy for implementing Toronto Green
Development Standard at City-owned sites and facilities and those
of City agencies, boards, and commissions;

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning, together
with other affected divisions, report back on the following items:

(i)

(i)

(iii)

(iv)

(v)

the results of a comparison of the Toronto Green
Development Standard with a number of tools (including,
but not limited to, Canadian Institute for Transportation
Engineers — promoting sustainable transportation through
site design; Low Impact Development (LID) - storm water
standards; USEPA Watersense Guidelines; Ontario 1992
Transit Supportive Land Use Guidelines; and LEED
standard V3);

a review of the Toronto Green Development Standard
considering the following issues: more intensive rainfall
due to climate change; increasing the total canopy and soft
surface; onsite energy generation; and a reduced
unit/parking ratio;

the results of an investigation to determine the value, from a
sustainability perspective, of maintaining almost the
complete structure of old buildings — even those that do not
have heritage status — as compared to building new “green
developments”.

how the Toronto Green Development Standard can be
applied to the retrofit of buildings;

the results of investigation into methods of evaluation and
verification for both City property and for the labelling of
private property, and issues surrounding evaluation and
verification (such as determining responsibility for it);

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning, undertake
a cost-benefit analysis of the application of the Toronto Green
Development Standard 2006 to different building types, and report
on findings in one year;
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(7)

(8)

(9)

(10)

(11)

(12)

(13)

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning, and the
City Solicitor report on the legislative abilities available to the City
in applying any part of the Toronto Green Development Standard
to private development;

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning, together
with other affected Divisions, develop a training program for staff
for application of the Toronto Green Development Standard,;

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning, together
with appropriate divisions, consult with the private sector and
labour groups on ways and means of establishing a non-profit
Green Building Training Centre for the City’s use and support,
possibly modeled on the City of Chicago’s Centre for Green
Technology , but Toronto-specific and locally oriented:;

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning, in
consultation with affected Divisions, conduct a series of
workshops, following the completion of the Cost-Benefit Study,
inviting a range of stakeholders, and report back to City Council in
2007,

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning, undertake
an annual review of the Toronto Green Development Standard,
which includes suggestions for improvements to the Standard and
an assessment of the Standard’s performance, as measured against
the identified environmental drivers;

should Council wish to implement Motion (B) and (D) from the
July 10th 2006 joint meeting of the Roundtables on the
Environment and a Beautiful City, the following would be
appropriate recommendations:

Q) the Mayor and City Council pursue with other
municipalities and the Province the application of a
standard similar to the Toronto Green Development
Standard,;

(i) the Province be requested to consider making standards
such as the Toronto Green Development Standard
mandatory;

Should Council wish to consider the some of the comments from
attendees at the joint meeting of the Roundtables on the
Environment and on a Beautiful City, a report should be requested
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(iv)

(v)

from the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning, and
affected Divisions on the following matters:

Q) include an “excellent” target for use of local materials of
30%+;

(i) raise the minimum energy efficiency target higher than
25%;

(ifi)  Raise the stormwater retention requirement above 5mm;

(iv)  Create a separate standard for stormwater retention in areas
of combined sewers; and

(14) the appropriate City Officials be authorized and directed to take the
necessary action to give effect thereto;

Communication (July 14, 2006) from Paula J. Tenuta, Director, Municipal
Government Relations, Greater Toronto Home Builders’ Association;

Communication (July 10, 2006) from the Joint Meeting of the Roundtable
on the Environment and the Roundtable on a Beautiful City respecting the
Recommendations from the joint meeting held on July 10, 2006 which
were referred to the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning
Division, Deputy Mayor Bussin, and Deputy Mayor Pantalone, for
consideration and report to the Policy and Finance Committee on July 18,
2006:

(A) endorsed the following staff recommendations in the
Recommendations Section of the report (June 5, 2006) from the
Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning Division,
headed “The Toronto Green Development Standard”:

“It is recommended that:

1) City Council adopt in principle the development of
minimum thresholds for the performance of a variety of
features of both site and building design that would promote
better environmental sustainability of development within
the City;

(2 the attached report, Making a Sustainable City Happen: The
Toronto Green Development Standard 2006, be made
available for stakeholder and public comment;
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(B)

(©)

(D)

(E)

(F)

3) the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning
Division, in consultation with affected Divisions, conduct a
series of workshops in October 2006, inviting a range of
stakeholders, and report back to City Council in the first
quarter of 2007; and

4) the appropriate City officials be authorized and directed to
take the necessary action to give effect thereto.”

requested the Mayor and City Council to vigorously pursue with
other upper tier municipalities and the province the region-wide
application of the Toronto Green Development Standard,;

recommended that the Toronto Green Development Standard be
mandatory for the City and its agencies, boards and commissions;

recommended that the Province of Ontario be requested to provide
for mandatory green development standards;

amended Recommendation (Il) (3) of the Policy and Finance
Committee on June 20 and 21, 2006, by adding “Roundtable on a
Beautiful City” after the words “Roundtable on the Environment”;

requested the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning
Division, together with other City divisions, to:

1) compare the Toronto Green Development Standard with the
following tools:

@ Canadian Institute for Transportation Engineers —
promoting sustainable transportation through site
design;

(b) Low Impact Development (LID) - storm water
standards;

(©) USEPA Watersense Guidelines; and

(d) Ontario 1992 Transit Supportive Land Use
Guidelines;

(2 review the Toronto Green Development Standard with the
following issues in mind:

@ more intensive rainfall due to climate change;
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©)

(4)

()

(6)

(7)

(8)

(9)

(10)

(11)

(b) increasing the total canopy and soft surface;
(c) onsite energy generation; and
(d) a reduced unit/parking ratio;

report on possible legal tools for making the standard
mandatory for private property;

provide a specific strategy for City projects that are required
to comply with the Toronto Green Development Standard;

suggest methods to allow car sharing requirements to be
incorporated into revised zoning by-laws and all re-zonings;

suggest a regular reporting procedure to include a review of
environmental indicators and suggestions for improvements
to the Toronto Green Development Standard,;

report on requiring applicants for demolition to make their
case for demolition to include a design argument fully
illustrated as well as from the perspective of sustainability;

report on how to train and retrain staff at all levels in the
communication of the best practices and performance of the
Toronto Green Development Standard to its citizens;

review and comment on the new proposed LEED standard
“V3” which includes and promotes bioregional sustainable
strategies to ensure the “made in Toronto” green
development standards for energy, air and water are
appropriate to its ecoregion;

report following a one year review on how the Toronto
Green Development Standard can be applied to the retrofit
of buildings;

determine within one year an evaluation and verification
process for performance for city property including
agencies, boards and commissions, and potential evaluation
and verification for performance standards for private
properties;
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(vi)

(vii)

(viii)

(ix)

(12)

(13)

(14)

report on the establishment of a non-profit Green Building
Training Centre for the city’s use and support;

report on expanding measurement and verification
requirements as a component of labeling; and

report on the inclusion of an “Excellent” category under the
Green Energy Section referred to on page 34 of the report
(June 25, 2006) from the Chief Planner and Executive
Director, City Planning Division, that the building is
actually off the grid;

Communication (July 7, 2006) from Robert Blazevski, vice President,
Urban Development and Planning, MintoUrban Communities Inc.;

Communication (July 17, 2006) from Lee Bouchard, Co-Organizer,
Architecture for Humanity, Toronto Chapter;

Communication (July 13, 2006) from Dennis Bartels, Gooderham and
Worts Neighbourhood Association Sustainability Committee; and

Communication (July 18, 2006) from Sue Gravelle (Association of
Registered Interior Designers of Ontario (ARIDO).

Councillor David Shiner, Willowdale, addressed the Policy and Finance

Committee.

(Councillor Cowbourne declared her interest in this matter in that her husband is
employed by the Independent Electricity System Operator, which is responsible
for the reliability of the electricity supply in Ontario.)

(M

The Policy and Finance Committee:

recommended that:

(A) City Council adopt the staff
recommendations  contained in  the
Recommendations Section of the report
(July 13, 2006) from the Chief Planner and
Executive Director, City Planning Division,
subject to:
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() amending Recommendation (12) to
read as follows:

“(12) (1) the Mayor and City
Council pursue with
other municipalities
and the Province, the
application of a
standard similar to the
Toronto Green
Development
Standard; and

(i)  the  Province be
requested to consider
making standards
such as the Toronto
Green Development
Standard
mandatory;”; and

(1)  amending Recommendation (13) to
read as follows:

“(13) the Chief Planner and
Executive  Director, City
Planning  Division, and
affected Divisions, be
requested to report on the
following matters:

Q) including an
“excellent” target for
use of local materials
of 30 percent +;

(i) raising the minimum

energy efficiency
target higher than
25 percent;

(iii)  raising the stormwater
retention requirement
above 5mm; and
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(iv)  creating a separate
standard for
stormwater retention
in areas of combined
sewers;”,  (Motions
by Deputy Mayor
Panatalone)

so that the Recommendations now reads as follows:

“()

)

©)

(4)

()

City Council adopt in principle minimum thresholds
for the performance of a variety of features of both
site and building design, to be known as the Toronto
Green Development Standard, that would promote
better environmental sustainability of development
within the City;

the report, Making a Sustainable City Happen: The
Toronto Green Development Standard 2006, be
made available for stakeholder and public comment;

the Toronto Green Development Standard 2006 be
applied, where feasible, to the City and its agencies,
boards and commissions, and consideration be
given to it becoming mandatory for City-owned
developments, and those of its agencies, boards, and
commissions, within one year;

the Executive Environment Team be requested to
coordinate the development of a strategy for
implementing  Toronto  Green  Development
Standard at City-owned sites and facilities and those
of City agencies, boards, and commissions;

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City
Planning, together with other affected divisions,
report back on the following items:

Q) the results of a comparison of the Toronto
Green Development Standard with a number
of tools (including, but not limited to,
Canadian Institute  for  Transportation
Engineers -  promoting  sustainable
transportation through site design; Low
Impact Development (LID) - storm water



-12 -

Policy and Finance Committee Minutes
Tuesday, July 18, 2006.

(6)

(7)

(i)

(iii)

(iv)

(v)

standards; USEPA Watersense Guidelines;
Ontario 1992 Transit Supportive Land Use
Guidelines; and LEED standard V3);

a review of the Toronto Green Development
Standard considering the following issues:
more intensive rainfall due to climate
change; increasing the total canopy and soft
surface; onsite energy generation; and a
reduced unit/parking ratio;

the results of an investigation to determine
the value, from a sustainability perspective,
of maintaining almost the complete structure
of old buildings — even those that do not
have heritage status — as compared to
building new “green developments”.

how the Toronto Green Development
Standard can be applied to the retrofit of
buildings;

the results of investigation into methods of
evaluation and verification for both City
property and for the labelling of private
property, and issues surrounding evaluation
and verification (such as determining
responsibility for it);

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City
Planning, undertake a cost-benefit analysis of the
application of the Toronto Green Development
Standard 2006 to different building types, and
report on findings in one year;

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City
Planning, and the City Solicitor report on the
legislative abilities available to the City in applying
any part of the Toronto Green Development
Standard to private development;
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(8)

(9)

(10)

11)

(12)

(13)

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City
Planning, together with other affected Divisions,
develop a training program for staff for application
of the Toronto Green Development Standard,;

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City
Planning, together with appropriate divisions,
consult with the private sector and labour groups on
ways and means of establishing a non-profit Green
Building Training Centre for the City’s use and
support, possibly modeled on the City of Chicago’s
Centre for Green Technology , but Toronto-specific
and locally oriented;

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City
Planning, in consultation with affected Divisions,
conduct a series of workshops, following the
completion of the Cost-Benefit Study, inviting a
range of stakeholders, and report back to City
Council in 2007,

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City
Planning, undertake an annual review of the
Toronto Green Development Standard, which
includes suggestions for improvements to the
Standard and an assessment of the Standard’s
performance, as measured against the identified
environmental drivers;

Q) the Mayor and City Council pursue with
other municipalities and the Province, the
application of a standard similar to the
Toronto Green Development Standard; and

(i)  the Province be requested to consider
making standards such as the Toronto Green
Development Standard mandatory;

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City
Planning Division, and affected Divisions, be
requested to report on the following matters:

Q) including an “excellent” target for use of
local materials of 30 percent +;
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(B)

Q)

(i) raising the minimum energy efficiency
target higher than 25 percent;

(i) raising the stormwater retention requirement
above 5mm; and

(v) creating a separate standard for stormwater
retention in areas of combined sewers; and

(14) the appropriate City Officials be authorized and
directed to take the necessary action to give effect
thereto;”

the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning
Division, in consultation with other City Divisions as
appropriate, be requested to submit a report to the Policy
and Finance Committee, on ways to encourage and include
district heating, cooling and co-generation (Community
Energy Planning) at a neighbourhood level throughout the
City as a strategy for achieving Green Development in the
City and that developments connecting to such district
source energy be recognized in this Toronto Green
Development Standard; (Motion by Deputy Mayor
Pantalone on behalf of Councillor Shiner) and

received the following communications:
0] (June 9, 2006) from Deputy Mayor Joe Pantalone;
(i) (July 14, 2006) from Paula J. Tenuta, Director,

Municipal Government Relations, Greater Toronto
Home Builders’ Association;

@iii))  (July 10, 2006) from Roundtable on the
Environment and the Roundtable on a Beautiful
City;

(iv)  (July 7, 2006) from Robert Blazevski, Vice
President, Urban Development and Planning;

(v) July 17, 2006) from Lee Bouchard, Co-Organizer,
Architecture for Humanity, Toronto Chapter; and
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(vi)  (July 13, 2006) from Dennis Bartels, Sustainability
Committee of the Distillery District’s Gooderham
and Worts Neighbourhood Association. (Motion by
Deputy Mayor Panatalone)

(Clause 1, Report 6)

Power Generating Facility — Port Lands
(Ward 30 — Toronto-Danforth)

The Policy and Finance Committee considered the following reports:

(i)

(July 14, 2006) from the City Manager responding to the Policy and
Finance Committee request of June 20, 2006 that the City Solicitor and
other relevant City staff report further on the issues identified in Notice of
Motion J(30) adopted by City Council at its meeting on April 25, 26 and
27, 2006 regarding steps that the City can take to ensure that any power
generation facility in the Port Lands addresses the issues discussed in the
body of this report.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that City Council:

1) request the City Solicitor in consultation with appropriate City staff
to ask the Portlands Energy Centre (PEC) and the Ministry of the
Environment to provide the City with the necessary technical
information relating to the simple cycle operation of the plant in
order to evaluate the revised proposal and its potential
environmental impacts;

2 request that the City Solicitor advise the Ministry of the
Environment of the City’s desire to comment upon the proposed
modification to the PEC prior to any approvals or amended
approvals being granted,;

3) in the event that the PEC is required to prepare an Addendum to its
Environmental Review or the Ministry of the Environment posts a
new or amended Certificate of Approval on the Environmental
Registry, request that the City Solicitor and appropriate staff advise
by further report on the advisability of pursuing an appeal to the
Environmental Review Tribunal or requesting a bump up to an
environmental assessment;
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(4)

(5)

(6)

(7)

request Enwave and the TWRC to report back to Council on the
ability to use the Hearn to meet the requirements for a district
heating or cooling facility within the Port Lands and to provide
recommendations regarding any other appropriate alternative uses
for all, or part of the plant;

request that TEDCO work with the PEC, Enwave and Toronto
Hydro to come to a mutually agreed upon definition of the term
“co-generation ready”;

request TEDCO to continue ongoing negotiations with the PEC and
also to ensure that the PEC and Hydro One reach an agreement to
bury the current high voltage lines leading from the Hearn to
downtown through the Port Lands and to ensure that the PEC plant
is co-generation ready and that a suitable basis exists for a financial
deal to be structured to ensure the provision of co-generation will
be viable and request TEDCO to report back on the results of these
negotiations; and

request Toronto Hydro to undertake discussions with the
appropriate City staff to ensure that any plans to develop a new co-
generation facility with the Cascades Paperboard Group are
consistent with the policies of the Central Waterfront Plan and
support its greening policies and objectives for the mixed use
redevelopment of the Port Lands; and

(i) (June 8, 2006) from the City Manager responding to Motion J(30), adopted
by City Council at its meeting on April 25, 26 and 27, 2006 on steps that
the City can take to ensure that any power generation facility in the Port
Lands addresses the issues discussed in the body of this report

Recommendation:

It is recommended that this report be received for information.

Councillor David Shiner, Willowdale, addressed the Policy and Finance

Committee.

(Councillor Cowbourne declared her interest in this matter in that her husband is
employed by the Independent Electricity System Operator, which is responsible
for the reliability of the electricity supply in Ontario.)
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6-3.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee recommended that City Council adopt the staff
recommendations contained in the Recommendations
Section of the report (July 14, 2006) from the City
Manager.

(Clause 2, Report 6)

Parking for Veterans

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (June 20, 2006) from the
City Manager reporting on a method for providing free parking for veterans in the
City of Toronto at on-street pay-and-display machines and parking meters and at
off-street municipal parking facilities that recognizes the contribution of veterans
and is administratively workable.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

1)

()

(3)

on September 17 (Battle of Britain) and November 11 (Remembrance
Day) of each year commencing in 2006, and on June 6 (D-Day) of each
year commencing in 2007, during permitted hours, all vehicles bearing a
valid Ontario Veteran Licence Plate be exempted from standard parking
fees at all on-street parking meters and parking machines, and at parking
machines and parking meters in municipally operated parking facilities,
and in municipally operated parking facilities where attendants are
stationed,

to recognize the contribution of veterans and to facilitate the participation
of veterans in special events held in their honour, the Royal Canadian
Legion, acting on behalf of all veterans, liaise with the Toronto Parking
Authority and the Toronto Police Service Parking Enforcement Unit for
the exercise of localized parking considerations to support events
honouring veterans that occur from time to time, such as Warriors’ Day at
the Canadian National Exhibition or events whose date varies from year to
year, such as commemoration of the Battle of the Atlantic on the first
Sunday in June and any other event specifically honouring or
commemorating a significant military event; and,

the appropriate traffic and parking by-laws be amended and the appropriate
City Officials be authorized and directed to take the necessary action to
give effect thereto.
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6-4.

The Policy and Finance Committee also considered the following
communications:

Q) (July 14, 2006) from Mr. Sean Pollock; and
(i) (July 17, 2006) from Mr. David Adamson.
Mr. Sean Pollock addressed the Policy and Finance Committee.

The following Members of Council also addressed the Policy and Finance
Committee:

- Councillor Frances Nunziata, York South-Weston; and
- Councillor Jane Pitfield, Don Valley West.

On motion by Deputy Mayor Pantalone, the Policy and
Finance Committee recommended that City Council adopt
the staff recommendations contained in  the
Recommendations Section of the report (June 30, 2006)
from the City Manager.

Mayor Miller appointed Deputy Mayor Pantalone Acting Chair and vacated the
Chair.

The following motion by Mayor Miller, on behalf of Councillor Nunziata, was
voted on and lost:

that the Policy and Finance Committee postpone consideration of
the report (June 20, 2006) from the City Manager until the
meeting of the Committee scheduled to be held on September 18,
2006, and that all interested parties be invited to attend the
aforementioned meeting.

Mayor Miller resumed the Chair.
(Clause 3, Report 6)
Review of the City’s Corporate Organizational
Structure for Fleet Management and Services
The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (June 29, 2006) from the

City Manager responding to the Council approved recommendation of the
Auditor-General's report entitled, "Fleet Operations Review, Phase Two", which
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directed the City Manager to review the corporate organizational structure for fleet
management and services and evaluate the implications of fully centralizing all
fleet management responsibilities in the Fleet Services Division.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

1)

(2)

(3)

(4)

City Council adopt a policy, as outlined in Appendix A of this report,
confirming the Fleet Services Division as the supplier of choice for fleet
management services, except for Emergency Medical Services, Toronto
Fire Services and Agencies, Boards and Commissions unless specified
otherwise;

a Service Level Agreement (SLA) be developed by January 2007, between
Fleet Services Division and each of its client divisions and that this SLA
clarify accountabilities by:

Q) clearly stating the roles and responsibilities of both parties in all
areas of fleet management;

(i) articulating the performance expectations of both parties (the
expected accomplishments, service levels and service standards);

(iii)  ensuring all performance expectations are appropriate and
achievable by ensuring they are in line with each party’s capacities
(authorities, skills and resources);

(iv)  ensuring there is timely reporting on achievements, changing
circumstances and identification of opportunities for service
improvement; and

(v) establishing mechanisms for ongoing feedback about performance,
issue resolution and adjustment;

the mandate and membership of the Fleet Services Steering Committee be
revised according to the proposed terms of reference, as outlined in
Appendix B of this report and be renamed the Fleet Services Division
Client Advisory Committee;

the existing communication and co-ordination between Fleet Services
Division, the Purchasing and Materials Management Division and the fleet
management services found in Emergency Medical Services, Toronto Fire
Services, Toronto Police Services and Toronto Transit Commission be
enhanced by establishing an Executive Fleet Management Coordinating
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()

(6)

(7)

Committee with a terms of reference, as outlined in Appendix C of this

report;

reflecting the policy proposed in recommendation (1) of this report, the
Fleet Services Division be mandated with the responsibility for:

(a)

(b)

(©)

(d)

developing and managing all contracts with providers of rental and
leased light duty vehicles to be utilized by its client divisions,
except where documented in the SLA between Fleet Services
Division and the client division;

authorizing all business cases requesting rental or leased light duty
vehicles after working with the clients to determine if alternatives
exist to meet their business needs;

establishing operating procedures and standards for city operated
fuel sites, including those operated by EMS and Toronto Fire
Services; and

monitoring compliance of those procedures and standards at all
City fuel sites;

the Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer provide a follow-up
report, as part of the City’s Program Review Initiative, assessing the effect
of the recommendations of this report; and

the appropriate City officials be authorized and directed to take the
necessary action to give effect thereto.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee recommended that City Council adopt the staff
recommendations contained in the Recommendations
Section of the report (June 29, 2006) from the City
Manager.

(Clause 4, Report 6)
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6-5.

Toronto Atmospheric Fund (TAF) - City of
Toronto Relationship Framework

The Policy and Finance Committee considered the following report and
communication:

(i)

(i)

(June 30, 2006) from the City Manager recommending approval of the
Relationship Framework between TAF and the City of Toronto as
approved by the TAF Board of Directors at its meeting of June 23, 2006,
with minor amendment to be clearly consistent with previous Council
direction.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

1) City Council approve the attached Relationship Framework
between the Toronto Atmospheric Fund and the City of Toronto
developed in compliance with the new TAF Act 2005 and the
Toronto Atmospheric Fund Governance Review approved by
Council at its meeting of September 22, 23, and 24, 2003;

2 the quorum for transaction of business at TAF’s Board meetings be
increased from two-fifths to three-fifths of its Board membership as
set out in subsection 8.2 of the Relationship Framework and the
TAF By-law No.1 be amended accordingly; and

(€)) the appropriate City Officials be authorized and directed to take the
necessary action to give effect thereto.

(June 23, 2006) from the Board of Directors of the Toronto Atmospheric
Fund advising that the Board of Directors on June 23, 2006, considered a
report (June 13, 2006) from Mary Pickering, Associate Director, Toronto
Atmospheric Fund, requesting approval of the Toronto Atmospheric
Fund/City of Toronto Relationship Framework.

Recommendation:

The Board of Directors of the Toronto Atmospheric Fund recommended to
the Policy and Finance Committee that City Council adopt the staff
recommendation in the Recommendation Section of the report
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(June 13, 2006) from the Associate Director, Toronto Atmospheric Fund,
subject to:

(@)

(b)

amending Sections 7.1.1 and 7.1.3 of Article 7 of Appendix A,
entitled “Governance and Control” to read as follows:

“7.1.1 to appoint and oversee an Executive Director;

7.1.3

to ensure the financial practices of the organization are
maintained in accordance with generally accepted
accounting principles for non-profit corporations and in
accordance with the Toronto Atmospheric Fund Act;”; and

allowing such stylistic changes to the Toronto Atmospheric Fund
Relationship Framework with the City of Toronto as may be agreed
on by the Toronto Atmospheric Fund Solicitor and the City
Manager.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee recommended that City Council adopt the staff
recommendations contained in the Recommendations
Section of the report (June 30, 2006) from the City
Manager.

(Clause 5, Report 6)

Renewal of Host Community Agreement with ICLEI,
Local Governments for Sustainability (Management) Inc.

for 2007-2011

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (June 26, 2006) from the
City Manager seeking Council approval to renew the host community agreement
between the City of Toronto and ICLEI — Local Governments for Sustainability
(Management) Inc. for the period of January 1, 2007 to December 31, 2011.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

(1)

)

the City of Toronto renew the host community agreement with ICLEI for

the period 2007-2011;

Council authorize the execution of the proposed host community
agreement generally in accordance with the terms and conditions outlined
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6-7.

©)

(4)

()

in this report and as finalized to the satisfaction of the City Manager and
in a form satisfactory to the City Solicitor;

the City Manager inform City Council annually about the joint City-1CLEI
work plan and ICLEI’s actions in fulfillment of its obligations to the City
in accordance with the terms of the host community agreement;

the annual funding of $500,000.00 for ICLEI for the years 2007 to 2011 be
included in the respective year’s Non-Program Expenditures budget
submission; and

the appropriate City Officials be authorized and directed to take the
necessary action to give effect thereto.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee recommended that City Council adopt the staff
recommendations contained in the Recommendations
Section of the report (June 26, 2006) from the City
Manager.

(Clause 6, Report 6)

Community Concerns Relating to the Keele Correctional Centre

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (July 4, 2006) from the
City Manager responding to Council’s request for Correctional Service of Canada
to work with elected officials and the Toronto Police Service to address
community concerns relating to the operation of the Keele Correctional Centre.

Recommendation:

It is recommended that this report be received for information.

The following persons addressed the Policy and Finance Committee:

Dave Pisapio, District Director, The Correctional Service of Canada,
Central Ontario District; and

John Dixon, Volunteer, Citizen Advisory Committee.
On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee received the report (July 4, 2006) from the City
Manager.

(Clause 61(a), Report 6)
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6-8.

6-9.

Status Report — Implementation of 2004-2006 Access,
Equity and Human Rights Action Plans

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (July 4, 2006) from the
City Manager reporting on progress of the implementation of Council’s priorities
in access, equity and human rights and Divisional Access, Equity and Human
Rights Action Plans, 2004-2006.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

1) future reports on the implementation of Divisional Access, Equity and
Human Rights Action Plans focus on the assessment of the results and
outcomes of the Action Plans;

(@) this report be forwarded for information to the City of Toronto Roundtable
on Access, Equity and Human Rights, Aboriginal Affairs Committee,
Disability Issues Committee, Working Group on Immigration and Refugee
Issues, Working Group on Language Equity and Literacy and Working
Group on Status of Women and Gender Equity; and

(3) the appropriate City Officials be authorized and directed to take the
necessary action to give effect thereto.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee recommended that City Council adopt the staff
recommendations contained in the Recommendations
Section of the report (July 4, 2006) from the City Manager.

(Clause 7, Report 6)

Appointment of Municipal Trustee for the Move Ontario Trust - Proposed
Spadina Subway Extension — All Wards

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (July 5, 2006) from the
City Manager and the Interim Chief General Manager, Toronto Transit
Commission, recommending the appointment of a permanent trustee for the Move
Ontario Trust (“the Trust”) established by the Province to fund its share of the
proposed Spadina subway extension into York Region; and also providing Council
with an update on the planning, operational and funding issues related to the
proposed project.
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Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

1)

)

©)

(4)

(5)

Mr. Joseph P. Pennachetti, Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial
Officer, be nominated for appointment as the City of Toronto’s Municipal
Trustee for the Move Ontario Trust;

the Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer, in consultation with
the Interim Chief General Manager, Toronto Transit Commission, be
authorized to enter into negotiations with the Region of York to determine
the appropriate allocation of the municipal portion of project costs and
report back on the outcome of such negotiations;

the Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer report back on a plan
for financing the City’s share of the capital costs of the subway extension;

the Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer, in consultation with
the City's Chief Planner & Executive Director, be authorized to retain the
services of a qualified and experienced consultant, to provide advisory
support to the City in connection with the financing of the proposed
subway extension as outlined in this report, at a cost not to exceed
$300,000 funded from the Development Charge Reserve Fund for
Development-Related Studies (Account XR2030); and

the appropriate City staff be authorized and directed to take all necessary
actions to give effect thereto.

Mayor Miller appointed Deputy Mayor Pantalone Acting Chair and vacated the

Chair.

On motion by Mayor Miller, the Policy and Finance
Committee postponed consideration of the report
(July 5, 2006) from the City Manager and the Interim Chief
General Manager, Toronto Transit Commission, until its
meeting scheduled to be held on September 18, 2006.

Mayor Miller resumed the Chair.

(Clause 61(b), Report 6)
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6-10. Toronto Waterfront Revitalization Initiative
Five-Year Business Plan/Ten-Year Forecast (2006 - 2015)

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (July 4, 2006) from Fareed
Amin, Deputy City Manager, outlining the deliverables, funding requirements,
and cost-sharing arrangements for Waterfront Revitalization over the next ten-year
period (2006 to 2015) as reflected in the TWRC's Five-Year Business Plan/Ten-
Year Forecast for the Project.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that Council:

1)

)

(3)

approve the Five-Year Business Plan/Ten-Year Forecast (2006 — 2015) for
the Waterfront Revitalization Initiative, subject to the annual budget
process and approval by the Provincial and Federal Governments of the
same Plan, and authorize the revision of the 2007 — 2015 Capital Plan for
the Waterfront Revitalization Initiative to reflect the following gross/net
cash flows: $44.310 million in 2007, $51.131 million in 2008, $30.354
million in 2009, $26.016 million in 2010, and $274.279 million for the
period 2011 to 2015;

forward this report to the Budget Advisory Committee for their
information; and

authorize and direct appropriate City Officials to take the necessary action
to give effect thereto.

The following Members of Council addressed the Policy and Finance Committee:

Councillor Jane Pitfield, Don Valley West;
Councillor David Shiner, Willowdale.

On motion by Deputy Mayor Pantalone, on behalf of
Councillor Shiner, the Policy and Finance Committee
recommended that:

1) City Council adopt the staff recommendations
contained in the Recommendations Section of the
report (July 4, 2006) from Deputy City Manager,
Fareed Amin; and
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(2 Deputy City Manager, Fareed Amin, be requested
to report to the Policy and Finance Committee at its
September 18, 2006 meeting, on the status of
business and infrastructure planning for district
energy and community energy planning in the
Waterfront.

(Clause 8, Report 6)

6-11. Tri-Government Commitments to the Waterfront Revitalization Initiative

6-12.

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (June 27, 2006) from
Fareed Amin, Deputy City Manager, responding to Council's request for
information on contributions and commitments to the Waterfront Revitalization
Initiative by the City, Province, and Federal Government.

Recommendation:

It is recommended that this report be received for information.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee received the report (June 27, 2006) from
Fareed Amin, Deputy City Manager.

(Clause 61(c), Report 6)

Greater Toronto Transportation Authority — Recommendations for the City
of Toronto’s Representation on the Board of Directors

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (June 30, 2006) from
Fareed Amin, Deputy City Manager, recommending criteria for the City of
Toronto’s recommendations to the Minister of Transportation for appointments of
City of Toronto representatives to the Board of Directors of the Greater Toronto
Transportation Authority (GTTA).

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

1) City Council recommend to the Minister of Transportation that the City of
Toronto’s representation on the board of directors of the Greater Toronto
Transportation Authority comprise:

(1)  the Mayor or her/his designate;
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(2 the Chair of the Toronto Transit Commission;
3 the Chair of Planning and Transportation Committee; and
4) a person who has:
@) experience in the transit and transportation field;
(b) an understanding of infrastructure financing; and
() knowledge of growth management and regional planning;

2 Deputy City Manager Fareed Amin report to the September 2006 Policy
and Finance Committee with a recommendation for a person, who meets
the criteria set out in recommendation (1) above to be appointed to the
GTTA Board of Directors; and

3) the appropriate City Officials be authorized and directed to take the
necessary action to give effect thereto.

Mayor Miller appointed Deputy Mayor Pantalone Acting Chair and vacated the
Chair.

On motion by Mayor Miller, the Policy and Finance
Committee postponed consideration of the report (June 30,
2006) from Deputy City Manager, Fareed Amin, until Bill
104 - An Act to Establish the Greater Toronto
Transportation Authority and to Repeal the Go Transit Act,
2001, has been proclaimed and the Province of Ontario has
requested nominations to the Board of Directors.

Mayor Miller resumed the Chair.

(Clause 61(d), Report 6)

Bill 43 — The Clean Water Act

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (July 4, 2006) from the
General Manager, Toronto Water, the Medical Officer of Health, Toronto Public
Health and the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning, providing
information regarding Bill 43- The Clean Water Act, 2005; and recommending
that the City make a submission to the Standing Committee of the Ontario
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6-14.

Legislature with respect to the Act and Provincial initiatives to protect water
quality in the Great Lakes; Toronto’s source of drinking water.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

1) the General Manager, Toronto Water, in consultation with the Medical
Officer of Health and the Chief Planner and in conjunction with the Great
Lakes and St. Lawrence Cities Initiative, prepare a submission to the
Standing Committee of the Ontario Legislature that considers Bill 43- The
Clean Water Act, 2005 to address the issues and concerns raised in this
report and request an opportunity for representatives of the City to appear
before the Standing Committee; and

2 the appropriate City officials be authorized and directed to take the
necessary action to give effect thereto.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee recommended that City Council adopt the
recommendations contained in the Recommendations
Section of the report (July 4, 2006) from the General
Manager, Toronto Water, the Medical Officer of Health,
Toronto Public Health and the Chief Planner and Executive
Director, City Planning.

(Clause 10, Report 6)

Union Station Revitalization — Termination of Master
Agreement with the Union Pearson Group and Next Steps
(Ward 28 — Toronto Centre — Rosedale)

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (July 4, 2006) from the
Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer updating City Council on the
termination of the transaction with The Union Pearson Group, address interim
management issues for Union Station, confirms the City’s principles and
objectives for revitalization and identifies options for the future.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

1) the Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer return UPG’s
proposal deposit cheque and reimburse UPG for the costs of the Pedestrian
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(2)

(3)

(4)

(5)

(6)

(")

Study at a cost of $20,000 to be funded from the 2006 City Planning
Approved Capital Budget, Union Station Design Study Sub-project
(CUR905-1) and the Historic Structures Report at a cost of $148,375, to be
funded by reallocating funds within the 2006 Approved Capital Budget for
Union Station, Pedestrian Bridge Sub-project CCA908-10;

the existing Building Management Agreement with Toronto Terminals
Railway Company Limited (TTR) be renegotiated by the Director, Real
Estate Services to ensure TTR has all necessary operating authorities to
deal with security and other regulatory issues together with any potential
operating cost savings, in a form satisfactory to the City Solicitor;

until a new revitalization strategy for Union Station is implemented, the
monetary limit of $500,000 on the City Manager’s delegated authority to
approve leases or licenses be removed for retail units (including parking
spaces) at Union Station provided the space is less than 1,000 square feet;
the term (including renewal options) does not exceed 10 years; the rent is
at market rates; and the City retains the ability to terminate the agreements
on short notice i.e. up to 6 months;

Fournier, Gersovitz and Moss, Architects be retained to complete a
building condition assessment and cost estimate including restoration of
the heritage elements of Union Station at a cost not to exceed $300,000 to
be funded by reallocating funds within the 2006 Approved Capital Budget
for Union Station, Pedestrian Bridge Sub-project (CCA908-10);

City Council re-confirm its principles and objectives for the revitalization
of Union Station as stated in Appendix A to this report;

the City Manager convene an interdivisional staff team, utilizing expert
consultants as may be required to review models for the restoration and
continued operation of Union Station, in consultation with the station’s
stakeholders, based on the principles and objectives confirmed in
Appendix A and assuming City control of the revitalization or a hybrid
model involving both public and private investment and/or operation,
discussed as Options 4, 5 and 6 in the body of this report, including a
business case analysis, and provide City Council with a strategy for the
revitalization of Union Station for the new term of Council;

the funding for consulting costs that may be required to review models for
restoration and continued operation for Union Station be made available
from Union Station Cost Centre FA 1948, funded from Union Station
operating revenues;
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(8) the City’s 2006 Budget be adjusted in accordance with the
recommendations above; and

9 the appropriate City Officials be authorized and directed to take the
necessary action to give effect thereto.

The Policy and Finance Committee also considered a confidential report
(June 30, 2006) from the City Solicitor entitled “Union Station Revitalization —
Termination of Master Agreement with the Union Pearson Group — Legal
Implications, which was forwarded to all Members of Council under separate
cover and a copy is on file in the office of the City Clerk, City Hall.

The Policy and Finance Committee also considered a communication
(July 18, 2006) from Janice Etter, Chair, Union Station Revitalization Public
Advisory Group, which was distributed at the July 18, 2006 meeting of the Policy
and Finance Committee.

Mayor Miller appointed Deputy Mayor Pantalone Acting Chair and vacated the
Chair.

On motion by Mayor Miller, the Policy and Finance
Committee recommended that:

1) City Council adopt the staff recommendations
contained in the Recommendations Section of the
report (July 4, 2006) from the Deputy City Manager
and Chief Financial Officer; and

(2 the Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial
Officer be requested to report to the Policy and
Finance Committee, as soon as possible, on a
strategy for the revitalization of Union Station,
including recommendations with respect to a new
governance structure for the station.

Mayor Miller resumed the Chair.

(Clause 11, Report 6)
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6-15. Establishment of the King-Parliament Community
Improvement Plan Reserve Fund Group
(Ward 28 — Toronto Centre-Rosedale)

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (June 21, 2006) from the
Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer and the Chief Planner and
Executive Director, City Planning Division, to establish a reserve fund group and
associated funds within the Planning Act Reserve Fund for the purpose of
receiving and holding funds to support implementation of the King-Parliament
Community Improvement Plan. The purpose of this report is also to amend the
City Planning Division Operating Budget in order to implement a component of
the King-Parliament Community Improvement Plan.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

1)

)

(3)

(4)

City Council establish a reserve fund group within the Planning Act
Reserve Fund, called the “King-Parliament Community Improvement Plan
Reserve Fund Group”, to accumulate funds acquired through development
in the King-Parliament Community Improvement Project Area, to support
implementation of the King-Parliament Community Improvement Plan;

City Council establish funds within the King-Parliament Community
Improvement Plan Reserve Fund Group for agreements respecting 247
Richmond Street East and 226 King Street East entitled the '247 Richmond
Street Reserve Fund' and the '226 King Street Reserve Fund' with similar
purposes and criteria as the Group itself as per Attachments 3 and 4 and
authority be delegated to the Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer
to establish such other reserve funds with purposes and criteria similar to
the Group which from time to time are required to hold funds resulting
from other Section 37 and Section 45 agreements under the Planning Act
within the King-Parliament Community Improvement Project Area;

Municipal Code Chapter 227 (Reserves and Reserve Funds) be amended
by adding the King-Parliament Community Improvement Plan Reserve
Fund Group and its respective reserve funds - 247 Richmond and 226
King and other funds created by delegated authority in Recommendation
2 - to Schedule 10 — Planning Act Reserve Fund;

$200,000 be transferred from Accounts Payable and Held as Cash-in-Lieu
to the 245 Richmond Street East Reserve Fund and $95,000 from the
Deferred Revenue Account to the 226 King Street East Reserve Fund;
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(5) the 2006 City Planning Division Operating Budget be amended by
increasing the gross by $20,000 recovered from the 226 King Street East
Reserve Fund resulting in a net of $0 - for the purchase of plaques and
markers from Heritage Toronto for the King-Parliament area; and

(6) the appropriate City Officials be authorized and directed to take the
necessary action to give effect thereto, and that leave be granted for the
introduction of any necessary bills in Council to give effect thereto.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee recommended that City Council adopt the staff
recommendations contained in the Recommendations
Section of the report (June 21, 2006) from the Deputy City
Manager and Chief Financial Officer and the Chief Planner
and Executive Director, City Planning Division.

(Clause 12, Report 6)

Improvement to the Cumberland Subway Entrance
to the Bay Street Station
(Ward 27 — Rosedale)

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (July 4, 2006) from the
Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning, and the Deputy City
Manager and Chief Financial Officer, respecting the transfer of $1,000,000 in
funds secured by a Section 37 agreement with respect to 86, 96 and 100 Bloor
Street West (University Theatre) from a deferred revenue account to a reserve
fund to be established within the Planning Act Reserve Fund; and further, seeking
authority to amend the Toronto Transit Commission (TTC) 2006 Capital Budget
by $400,000 (gross) $0 (net) funded from this new account to improve the
Cumberland Street subway entrance to the Bay Subway station within the Village
of Yorkville Park.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

1) Council establish a reserve fund within the Planning Act Reserve Fund
called the University Theatre Reserve Fund to hold funds secured by the
Section #37 agreement for 86-100 Bloor Street West to be used to partially
fund the Bloor Street Transformation Project, improve a TTC entrance in
the area, fund a transportation study and provide community services and
facilities in the nature of local area improvements;
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(2)

(3)

(4)

Municipal Code Chapter 227 (Administration of Reserves and Reserve
Funds) be amended by adding the "University Theatre Reserve Fund" to
Schedule “10° — Planning Act Reserve Fund as per Appendix A,

the Toronto Transit Commission’s 2006 Capital Budget be amended by
increasing Account Building and Structures — Station Improvements
(CTT110) by $400,000 gross $0 net funded from the new reserve account
created in Recommendation #1 to improve the Cumberland Street subway
entrance to the Bay Subway station within the Village of Yorkville Park;
and

the appropriate City Officials be authorized and directed to take the
necessary action to give effect thereto, and that leave be granted for the
introduction of any necessary bills in Council to give effect thereto.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee recommended that City Council adopt the staff
recommendations contained in the Recommendations
Section of the report (July 4, 2006) from the Chief Planner
and Executive Director, City Planning Division, and the
Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer.

(Clause 13, Report 6)

6-17. George Bell Arena Request for Cash Flow Advance
(Ward 11 York South-Weston)

The Policy and Finance Committee considered the following confidential report
and communication:

(i)

(i)

(July 10, 2006) from the Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer
respecting the George Bell Arena Request for Cash Flow Advance, such
report to be considered in-camera as the subject relates to litigation or
potential litigation matters; and

(July 4, 2006) from the City Clerk advising that City Council on June 27,

28 and 29, 2006, referred the following Motion to the Policy and Finance
Committee:

Moved by Councillor Nunziata, seconded by Councillor Palacio

“WHEREAS the George Bell Arena Board of Management has
encountered unforeseen human resources issues while carrying out
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its responsibility for the management and operation of the Arena;
and

WHEREAS the George Bell Arena Board of Management has
reviewed its 2006 budget of $445,100.00 gross and $20,200.00 net,
as well as its current cash flow, and is forecasting the need for
additional cash flow in the coming months to meet its
commitments; and

WHEREAS the George Bell Arena Board of Management is
requesting additional cash flow to address this human resource
issue, to prevent any disruption in the delivery of indoor ice
recreational activities;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council approve
an additional cash flow advance from the Employee Benefits
Reserve Fund of up to $35,000.00 for the George Bell Arena for
the 2006 operating year.”

Councillor Frances Nunziata, York South-Weston, addressed the Policy and
Finance Committee.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee:

1) recommended that City Council adopt the staff
recommendations contained in the
Recommendations Section of the confidential report
(July 10, 2006) from the Deputy City Manager and
Chief Financial Officer, entitled “George Bell
Arena Request for Cash Flow Advance”, which was
forwarded to Members of Council under
confidential cover; and further that in accordance
with the Municipal Act, discussions pertaining
thereto be held in-camera as the subject relates to
litigation or potential litigation matters; and

(2 received the communication (July 4, 2006) from the
City Clerk.

(Clause 14, Report 6)
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6-18. Core Servicing Agreement for Tapscott Employment District
(Wards 41 and 42 — Scarborough-Rouge River)

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (July 4, 2006) from the
Executive Director, Technical Services seeking Council authority to enter into a
financially secured Core Servicing Agreement to implement core infrastructure

within the Tapscott Employment District.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

(1)

()

the City enter into a financially secured Core Servicing Agreement with
the Tapscott Landowners Group to implement core infrastructure in
accordance with the approved Functional Environmental Servicing Report

(FESP) and engineering drawings; and

the appropriate City officials be authorized and directed to take necessary

action to give effect thereto.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee recommended that:

1)

()

City Council adopt the staff recommendations
contained in the Recommendations Section of the
report (July 4, 2006) from the Executive Director,
Technical Services; and

the Executive Director, Technical Services, be
requested to submit a report to the Policy and
Finance Committee on:

(i)

(i)

(iii)

the feasibility of using the Core Servicing
Agreement as provided to the Tapscott
Employment District, as a generic model for
extensive re-development projects involving
multiple owners;

the applicability of this model for large re-
development projects involving multiple
owners; and

involving  significant infrastructure re-
construction.

(Clause 15, Report 6)
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6-19. Development Charge Credits for Tapscott Employment District
(Wards 41 and 42 — Scarborough-Rouge River)

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (July 4, 2006) from the
Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer seeking Council authority to
provide development charge credits for the provision of eligible roads, sanitary
sewer and stormwater management services within the Tapscott Employment
District.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

1)

(2)

(3)

(4)

development charge credits be provided for the construction of eligible
roads, sanitary sewer and stormwater management works within the
Tapscott Employment District in an amount not to exceed the respective
service components of the development charge payable;

development charge credits be provided by way of payments to the Trustee
for the Tapscott Landowners Group for distribution to the respective
participating landowners, provided that an agreement, to the satisfaction of
the City Solicitor, is entered into to indemnify the City from any potential
liability with respect to such payment;

payments of the development charge credits to the Trustee for the Tapscott
Landowners Group be funded from the relevant service components of the
development charges reserve funds; and

the appropriate City officials be authorized and directed to take necessary
action to give effect thereto.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee recommended that:

1) City Council adopt the staff recommendations
contained in the Recommendations Section of the
report (July 4, 2006) from the Deputy City Manager
and Chief Financial Officer; and

(2 the Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial
Officer, be requested to submit a report to the
Policy and Finance Committee on:

Q) the feasibility of using the development
charge credits, as provided to the Tapscott
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Landowners Group, as a generic model for
extensive re-development projects involving
multiple owners;

(i) the applicability of this model for large re-
development projects involving multiple
owners; and

(iii)  involving significant infrastructure re-
construction.

(Clause 16, Report 6)

6-20. City Electricity Purchase Strategy — Green Power

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (June 29, 2006) from the
Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer reporting back to the Policy and
Finance Committee as directed by Council on the potential for including a
purchase of green power in the City’s electricity purchase strategy.

Recommendation:

It is recommended that this report be received for information.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee:

1) received the report (June 29, 2006) from the Deputy
City Manager and Chief Financial Officer; and

(2 requested the Deputy City Manager and Chief
Financial Officer to submit a report to the Policy
and Finance Committee on:

Q) all demand site initiatives currently being
undertaken; and

(i) initiatives that would reduce consumption of
expensive electricity.

(Clause 61(e), Report 6)
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6-21. Heritage Property Tax Rebate Program
2006-2007 Program Implementation and Expansion (All Wards)

The Policy and Finance Committee considered a report (July 5, 2006) from the
Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer and the Chief Planner and
Executive Director, City Planning, outlining the procedure for implementation of
the Heritage Property Tax Rebate Program in 2006, and detailing the financial
implications, proposed eligiblity criteria and application procedures for the
expansion of the Program in 2007.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that:

1)

()

Council reaffirm its intention to implement a Heritage Property Tax Rebate
Program for the 2007 taxation year (subject to approval of the 2007
Operating Budget), pursuant to section 365.2 of the Municipal Act (to be
later implemented under section 334 of the City of Toronto Act, 2006), to
provide tax relief in respect of eligible heritage properties as defined in the
Act and as further defined by by-law in accordance with the following
program elements:

(a)

(b)

(©)

a rebate percentage of 40 percent of taxes payable, net of any other
applicable tax rebates, and a maximum annual limit of $500,000 on
the amount of tax rebates payable to individual properties under
this Program;

the Heritage Property Tax Rebate Program for 2007 be limited to
all properties for which the City of Toronto holds a Heritage
Easement Agreement, or for which Council has granted approval
for execution of a Heritage Easement Agreement, on or before
September 30, 2006, which agreement shall be subsequently
executed and registered on title; and

all National Historic Sites be exempt from the September 30, 2006
deadline of Recommendation (1)(b);

total program costs not to exceed $4.6 million be included within the 2007
Operating Budget Estimates to cover the anticipated costs of the program
and be referred to Budget Advisory Committee for consideration during
the 2007 Operating Budget process;
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(3)

(4)

()

@) Council approve application fees for the Heritage Property Tax
Rebate Program in the amounts set out in Appendix A (the "Fees"),
which Fees will be payable by first-time applicants under the
Program,;

(b) Council approve the waiver of the Fees for the following two
properties, known municipally as 89 St. George Street and 106
King Street East;

(c) City of Toronto Municipal Code Chapter 441, Fees, be amended by
adding the Fees.

authority be provided for the introduction of the necessary bills to give
effect to the recommendations above; and

the appropriate City Officials be authorized and directed to take the
necessary action to give effect thereto.

Councillor Shiner declared his interest in this matter in that members of his family
own heritage property.

On motion by Councillor Moscoe, the Policy and Finance
Committee recommended that City Council adopt the staff
recommendations contained in the Recommendations of the
report (July 5, 2006) from the Deputy City Manager and
Chief Financial Officer and the Chief Planner and
Executive Director, City Planning Division.

(Clause 17, Report 6)

6-22. Detailed Year-Over-Year Comparisons on Final Property Tax Bills

The Policy and Finance Committee considered the following:

(i)

(July 5, 2006) from the Treasurer reporting on the feasibility of providing
detailed year-over-year comparisons on final property tax bills, beginning
in 2007, in response to a Motion referred to the Policy and Finance
Committee by Council at its held on June 27, 28 and 29, 2006.

Recommendation:

It is recommended that City Council request that the Province alter the
legislation and/or associated regulations in order to provide the City of
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(i)

Toronto with authority to determine the design and content of its property
tax bills.

(July 4, 2006) from the City Clerk advising that City Council on June 27,
28 and 29, 2006, referred the following Motion to the Policy and Finance
Committee:

Moved by Councillor Pitfield, seconded by Councillor Ootes

“WHEREAS final property tax bills were mailed to ratepayers
across the City of Toronto during the last week of May 2006; and

WHEREAS City Council approved a 3 percent property tax
increase to residents and a 1 percent increase to businesses through
the 2006 Operating Budget; and

WHEREAS 2006 property taxes are based on a new re-assessment
conducted by the Municipal Property Assessment Corporation
(MPAC); and

WHEREAS MPAC does not provide tax impact information but
only the actual assessment increase or decrease, and a comparison
to the City average; and

WHEREAS ratepayers pay both a municipal levy and a provincial
education levy; and

WHEREAS ratepayers are confused by the lack of detail on their
assessment notices and property tax bills; and

WHEREAS ratepayers deserve to know what portion they pay to
the City and what portion they pay to the Province; and

WHEREAS ratepayers deserve to know exactly how much, in
dollars and as a percentage, their property tax has increased or
decreased;
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6-23.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT City Council
request the Treasurer to include, beginning in 2007, year-over-year
comparisons on a final property tax bill, both in dollars and as a
percentage, for the following categories:

€)] municipal taxes levied,;

(b) provincial education taxes levied;

(c) municipal taxes related only to assessment;

(d) provincial education taxes related only to assessment;
(e) municipa